March 2019

South Florida Avenue (SR 37) Road Diet Test and Traffic Study FD

Public Meeting Scheduled for Tuesday, April 9, 2019

Learn More about Possible Changes on South
Florida Ave. from Ariana Street to Lime Street

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District
One, in partnership with the Central Florida Regional Planning
Council and the Treasure Coast Regional Planning Council,
studied and developed ways to improve mobility, safety, quality
of life and economic vitality along the South Florida Avenue
(SR 37) corridor between Ariana Street and Pine Street in
Lakeland. A Master Plan was developed through community
engagement with input from the City of Lakeland, Lakeland
Community Redevelopment Agency, Polk Transportation
Planning Organization, Lakeland Downtown Development
Authority, the Lake Morton and Dixieland Neighborhood
Associations, and other community partners.

Lake Morton

The objectives of the Master Plan include the development
of a community-based vision, desirable economic and
redevelopment growth for the South Florida Avenue corridor,
improvements to pedestrian safety and traffic flow, and
incorporation of complete streets policies.

In cooperation with the City of Lakeland, FDOT studied current
and future traffic and developed an alternative roadway
configuration for South Florida Avenue. FDOT will conduct a
Road Diet Test and Traffic Study using the new configuration.




Road Diet Test and Traffic Study

FDOT will conduct a lane elimination test for approximately one year. The test will consist of a lane closure
of the outside travel lanes for both northbound and southbound directions from Ariana Street to Lime Street.
South Florida Avenue will be reduced from a five-lane configuration to a three-lane configuration by using a
concrete traffic separator to close the outside lanes (see diagram below).
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Ariana Street to Lime Street

The concept would remove the outside travel lanes (next to sidewalks) to accommodate the following:

' Widen the remaining travel lanes and turning lane to the appropriate widths

1 Use the remaining space to improve safety conditions for pedestrians and motorists and provide
space for landscaping

Construction of the road diet test will begin in Spring 2020 and will be completed in October 2020. Then a
one-year-long traffic study will begin.

Traffic counts will be taken on South Florida Avenue, adjacent side streets and parallel streets. This will help
to assess the feasibility of a future road diet design option and evaluate the impact of a reduction in travel
lanes to the roadway’s level of service and the associated impact of traffic diverted to the City’s network of
parallel reliever roadways.

Project Funding

Currently, the design of the permanent improvements for South Florida Avenue are not funded.



South Florida Avenue at East Patterson Street - North View
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The Florida Department of Transportation District One will hold a public meeting about the Road Diet
Test & Study from 4 p.m. to 7 p.m. on Tuesday, April 9, 2019 at the RP Funding Center, Sikes Hall (J),
701 W. Lime Street in Lakeland, Florida.



Florida Department of Transportation
801 N. Broadway Avenue
Bartow, FL 33830-3809
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Questions/Comments:

If you have questions, comments or

if you would like more information about
this project, please contact:

Steven Davis, Project Manager
Florida Department of Transportation
(863) 519-2528
steven.davis@dot.state.fl.us

FDOT solicits public participation without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. People who require special
accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or people who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Cynthia Sykes, District One
Title VI Coordinator, at 863-519-2287 or by email at cynthia.sykes@dot.state.fl.us at least seven (7) days prior to the meetings.




